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General update: 

Å Oct 1: Old John Hart Generator #4 was 

permanently shut down; 

Å Oct 11: Old John Hart Generator #2 and #6 were 

shut down ï powerhouse operations shut down and 

operations transferred to the new facility. End of an 

era; 

Å Generator #1 officially commissioned October 25;  

Å Testing of new public warning (siren) warning 

system along the river; 

Å Significant demobilization on site with trailers being 

emptied and removed; 

Å Powerhouse, service bay and mezzanine electrical 

work including lighting, receptacles, terminations 

and groundings; 

Å Fire suppression system installation ongoing; 

Å Initial clean-up work in old generating station; 

begins; and 

Å Preparation for removal of the penstocks. 

 

Å   

 

Project Status  

On October 11, BC Hydro permanently shut down the last two 

generators in the old generating station. An end of an era. 



Å Ongoing: Training; 

Å Last generator to be officially commissioned in early 

November;  

Å Water bypass facility to be fully automated (currently 

operating in manual mode) in early November;  

Å Nov: Finishing touches on powerhouse completed; 

Å Nov ï Dec: Demobilization of construction crews and 

equipment; 

Å Nov ï Feb 2019: Woodstave penstock removal; 

Å Feb/March 2019: Removal of old surge towers begins; 

and 

Å March/April: Turbines and generators from old 

powerhouse removed and facility is deconstructed.  

 

The final construction report, for November-December, will 

be issued on December 19. There will then be some periodic 

John Hart decommissioning reports issued in 2019.  

Project Schedule  

Good view of the surge towers, substation and old generating station. 

Work to remove the three penstocks, or pipes, and two of the three 

surge towers, along with the old powerhouse to be removed down to 

the ground level, will begin next month through next summer.  
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John Hart Project Underground Site Map  
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John Hart dam and the new water intake works. 
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New surge tank. 

Service tunnel entrance to the 

underground powerhouse. 

Main access tunnel entrance 

to the powerhouse. 

FMI and NCE who are leading the decommissioning works, have 

undertaken a huge broom clearing effort along the penstock corridor 

and around construction areas. This is to prepare those sites for 

removal of old structures and the rehabilitation work following. The final 

permitting for the extensive decommissioning work is in process with 

Ministry of Environment and Forest, Lands and Natural Resources. 
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On a foggy day, the service tunnel entrance.  


